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Dear Parents,

Welcome to Term 4! 

As we jump into the final term of 2024 please make sure you continue
check Compass and the term calendar in this and future newsletters to
keep up to date with upcoming events. Unfortunately, due to scheduling
issues with Hornsby Aquatic Centre, we will not be running the swimming  
program for Years 1 and 2 this year. Instead we will be holding a Creative
Arts Immersion Week for Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 throughout Week 7.
Stay tuned for the exciting activities the children will be involved in.

As the weather warms up please remember to send children to school
with their hats and drink bottles and ensure they are clearly labelled so
we can get them back to their owners should they become separated. 

Finally on this special day I would like to wish all the amazing and
dedicated teachers at Prouille a very happy and well-deserved World
Teachers’ Day! You all go above and beyond everyday and you are truly
appreciated and valued by the Prouille community.

Warm regards

Genevieve Smith
PRINCIPAL



L ord Jesus Christ, 

in your holy face 

we see the face of God. 

Help us to keep our eyes 

always fixed on you, 

so that in everything we do, 

we may be pleasing to you. 

May we love you and follow you 

all the way to God’s Kingdom, 

where you live and reign 

with God the Father, 

in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

one God, for ever and ever. 

Amen 

PRAYER FOR THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 



TERM 4 2024 CALENDAR



Mission Mass

On Thursday, October 24th, the Year 6 leaders from Prouille Primary
School attended the Diocesan Mission Mass at Our Lady of the Rosary
Cathedral in Waitara to commemorate World Mission Month. Presided
over by Reverend Anselam Lakra, the mass served as a meaningful
occasion to reflect on the importance of global solidarity and support,
particularly for the people of Mongolia this year. While the Year 6 leaders
observed the ceremony, their presence symbolised a commitment to
fostering a spirit of compassion and outreach in the community. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS



Socktober/Mission Week Celebration 

Prouille Primary School held their annual fundraising event called
Socktober. This year we are   supporting the people of Mongolia.
Students wore their favourite sports jerseys or athletic attire, filling the
school with team spirit and enthusiasm. In the afternoon, the entire
school came together for an afternoon of sport. The day was filled with
laughter and joy, showcasing the school’s commitment to making a
difference. A heartfelt thank you to everyone for your generous
donations- your support will help create a brighter future for those people
in need in Mongolia. 

 
Religious Creative Arts Competition 

Prouille Primary School participated in the Diocese-wide Religious
Creative Arts Competition, celebrating the theme of kindness. We are
thrilled to announce that two students from our school emerged as
winners! Yashar Motlagh from Kindergarten took first place in the Visual
Arts category for Early Stage 1 with his heartfelt artwork. Additionally,
Year 6 students Josie Gibbs and Ava Munce secured third place for their
captivating dance routine, also centred on the theme of kindness. A huge
congratulations to Yashar, Josie and Ava for their incredible
achievements!  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS

Yashar Motlagh
Kindergarten

Josie Gibbs
Year 6

Ava Munce
Year 6



Congratulations to Amelie O who made it through the PSSA
Championships, which was held on Wednesday 23rd October 2024
at Sydney Olympic Park.

Amelia competed in the High Jump and is currently transitioning her
jumping style from ‘scissors’ to ‘Fosbury flop’ and it was her first
competition to perform this.

So, the pressure was on! Amelie performed so well under tough
conditions and placed 13th, just closely missing a personal best
which would have placed her in the top five.

Congratulations Amelie on your amazing sporting journey this year
across the athletics arena. You are a wonderful athlete and we are
looking forward to seeing big things from you in the future!

SPORTING NEWS



ICAS ASSESSMENT RESULTS
Congratulations to the 2024 ICAS Competition entrants. A list of all the students and
the level awarded is below. They will receive their certificates at next week’s
assembly. We have numerous High Distinctions, Distinctions, Credits, Merits and
Participations in a broad range of subjects.

These are very high level competitions and to even participate in them is an
achievement.



YEAR 3
PLATYPUS

CLASS NEWS

Year 3 Platypus has been hard at work exploring creativity and culture
through a variety of engaging tasks! The students began by creating
representations of First Nations people's shelters prior to European
settlement, using natural materials such as bark, twigs, leaves, and pebbles.
This project allowed them to connect with the rich history and traditions of
Indigenous cultures. 

Next, the class dove into the world of "Onomatopoeia" art, where they
selected onomatopoeic words and transformed them into vibrant artworks
inspired by the Pop Art movement. The combination of their creative
expressions and cultural learning showcases the students' dedication and
imagination. Great job, Year 3 Platypus!



YEAR 4
KOOKABURRA

CLASS NEWS

Year 4 Kookaburra started off their Science & Technology 'Forces' unit
with a BANG!

Our classroom looked more like a playland as we used balloons to explore
force - making the balloons move and change in different ways. 



MISSION SPORTS DAY

MISSION SPORTS DAY!
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WORLD TEACHERS’ DAY
Happy World Teachers’ Day for today!

This is an international day to recognise everything
that our teachers do!

Our teachers at Prouille are hardworking and
committed to teaching their students, always finding
ways to inspire them and making learning fun. 

Thank you to Ms Smith, who organised beautiful care
packs for the teachers to recognise their amazing
contribution to the school.



OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS
Happy Birthday to our October birthdays!



MERIT AWARDS - TERM 4 WEEK 1



LIBRARY NEWS
Media Literacy Week – 21 October – 25 October, 2024

In Week 2, our Primary classes started to discuss Media Literacy
during Library sessions. Media Literacy is important for students
to learn about as it helps them to critically analyse information
and stories presented to them in various forms of media, and to
gauge their authenticity and credibility. Discussions will continue
over the coming weeks with the help of resources from the
Museum of Australian Democracy (MoAD) website. 

Book Donations from our recent Book Fair

Once again, a huge thank you to the families who donated new
books to our Prouille Library from our recent Book Fair. All books
have been labelled and covered over the holidays. Thank you to
Jo Neilson and Michelle Lee who assisted me in this massive
undertaking. The donor students were given the option to borrow
their book/s first and most have taken the opportunity to borrow
their book/s and take them home this week. 



Register now for Parent Talk@Prouille

In today’s whirlwind world, teaching your pre-teen the art of time management isn’t just about
keeping things tidy—it’s like handing them a superhero cape for their wellbeing! By guiding them
to prioritise tasks, set achievable goals, and manage their time like pros, you’re helping them zap
away stress and boost their confidence.

These skills give them the power to take charge of their day, juggling schoolwork, hobbies, and
chill time like a boss. As they navigate the wild ride of growing up, mastering time management
turns them into resilient, focused champs who can tackle life’s ups and downs. It’s all about
creating a solid foundation for success and emotional health that lasts a lifetime. So, equip your
child with these fun tools, and watch them blossom into self-assured rockstars ready to take on
whatever comes their way! 

Register here: 

Story Time in the Parish Sunroom 

Save the date and share with your friends who might be looking for a parish and school. 

When: 10am – 10.30 am, (after morning Mass), 6 November and 4 December 2024. 
Where: In the parish Sunroom. 
What: Parents come along with your preschooler as we explore some of the beautiful children’s
books from the Prouille School Library. No need to RSVP. Come for the story and stay for a chat! 
 

PEC NEWS

https://forms.office.com/r/8GsXSnfYXL

https://forms.office.com/r/8GsXSnfYXL


October is the Month dedicated to the Rosary  
Praying the Rosary as a family brings you closer to God and closer to one another. 
How to pray the Rosary: 

Bishop Robert Barron has created a podcast series on the Rosary. You can access the podcasts
here: https://www.wordonfire.org/rosary/ 
 
First Friday Masses this Term 

1 November and 8 December 2024 9.15am at Holy Name Wahroonga, with a quick coffee catch up
locally afterwards. 

Parents’ Prayers 
2pm each Friday during the term in the school chapel. 

Monday Meditations 
Monday Meditations for Parents in Advent in the School Chapel 8.30 am - 9 am on the following
dates: 2 December, 9 December and 16 December 

Christmas Art 
Last year we had a lot of fun painting icons for Christmas. We are doing it again. This time we will be
adding some “sumi-e” techniques to our artwork. 

One day only, Friday 29 November 9am – 2pm Join us to paint something beautiful for Christmas.  
RSVPs are essential

Cuppa in the Park 
Casual drop in at Wahroonga Park 9am – 10am, near the playground. BYO coffee or grab one from
the cafe across the road. If the weather is fine it is on, if it isn’t then it is off. Dates: 13 November and
11 December. 

Jacqui Van de Velde 
Parent Engagement Coordinator 
(onsite Fridays during term time) 
t.  +61 2 7256 1324 ⎸ m. 0413301088 ⎸ e.jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

PEC NEWS

http://www.scborromeo.org/prayers/rosary.pdf

https://forms.office.com/r/higrdtWHPG

http://www.scborromeo.org/prayers/rosary.pdf
https://forms.office.com/r/higrdtWHPG




https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/thegang

On Saturday 2nd November (only next week!), Mrs Runnalls (our
sensational Year 6 teacher), Mrs Lees (our fabulous Librarian) and
Mr Andrew James (our wonderful new OSHC staff member) will be
participating in Cancer Council’s Relay for Life. Please support
them by making a small donation to their team, The Gang, as they
walk for 24 hours to raise funds for the Cancer Council. Your
generous donation will help provide services for families impacted
by cancer as well as fund cancer research, prevention and
advocacy. 

Read more about Relay for Life here:

Donate to The Gang here:

https://www.relayforlife.org.au

https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/thegang
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmovember.com%2Ft%2Fmoustache-mentors%3Fmc%3D1&data=05%7C02%7Cstephanie.pickford%40dbb.catholic.edu.au%7Cd7e1b5ba60fa4e157f4c08dcf3a84d6f%7Cf75637e9e6ec490b9a69bfcd7e0dafaf%7C0%7C0%7C638653151387469716%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RTMM9aYmPzNHle3M9Qu9O56XA%2B8QLvOxo2x1MX4jINg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmovember.com%2Ft%2Fmoustache-mentors%3Fmc%3D1&data=05%7C02%7Cstephanie.pickford%40dbb.catholic.edu.au%7Cd7e1b5ba60fa4e157f4c08dcf3a84d6f%7Cf75637e9e6ec490b9a69bfcd7e0dafaf%7C0%7C0%7C638653151387469716%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RTMM9aYmPzNHle3M9Qu9O56XA%2B8QLvOxo2x1MX4jINg%3D&reserved=0


To donate to The Gang here is
the link and QR code: 

www.relayforlife.org.au/
fundraisers/thegang

Help support “The Gang” as they participate in
Relay for Life NEXT SATURDAY 2ND
NOVEMBER

https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/thegang
https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/thegang


PLEASE HELP SUPPORT OUR HEAVENLY MR KNIGHT (OUR YEAR 3 PLATYPUS
TEACHER), OUR CHIVALROUS MR CHACON (YEAR 2 EMUS TEACHER) AND OUR
ILLUSTRIOUS MR O’BRIEN (ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL)  AS THEY PARTICIPATE IN
MOVEMBER FROM 1ST NOVEMBER 2024.

https://movember.com/t/moustache-mentors?mc=1

Team Name : Moustache Mentors
Members: Vincent Knight, Brendan Chacon, Damien O'Brien
Reason: Fundraising and promoting awareness for people with mental health to get
the support they need.

M O U S T A C H E  M E N T O R S

To donate, please go to the following link or QR code:

https://movember.com/t/moustache-mentors?mc=1


RINGROSE FAMILY FUNDRAISER

















PROUILLE P&F
ASSOCIATION

HAS THE
FOLLOWING

VACANCIES...

TREASURER
2ND HAND UNIFORM AND ICE
BLOCK CO-ORDINATOR
K-2 CO-ORDINATOR - WE HAVE
1 IN THIS ROLE BUT NORMALLY
HAVE 2
STAGE 2 (YEAR 3 TO 4)

CONTACT COLLEEN @ COLLEEN.P.HAIGH@GMAIL.COM IF
YOU ARE INTERESTED!




